

WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB

COMMITTEE MEETING



MINUTES

MEETING DETAILS

DATE TUESDAY 02 AUGUST 2022

VENUE WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB

CHAIRPERSON Steve Downs (President)

ATTENDANCE T. Rooney, B. Dunn, A. Oliver, S. Downs, N. Johns, R. Hill, M. Hill, A. Galvin, C. Medlow, N. Johns Jnr, R. Molier, T. Baldock, M. Whitlock, J. DeGaris, M. Bradley, S. Druwitt, D. Shepherd, C. Baschiera, P. Jakes, P. Reid, J. Hennessy, J. Hill

APOLOGIES B. Druwitt, J. Druwitt, K. Floyd, N. Bell

WELCOME

Steve Downs, opened the meeting at 7:03PM

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

MOVED: DAVE SHEPHERD – SECONDED: JAYDEN HILL

BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

1. NIL

TREASURERS REPORT

1. OPERATIONAL EXPENSES TO BE TRACKED TO JUST TAKE INTO ACCOUNT THE COST OF JUST PLAYING CRICKET TO ALLOW US TO SET THE SUBS PRICES AT NEXT YEARS AGM
2. BANK SA ACCOUNTS AND XERO HAVE BEEN ALIGNED

CORRESPONDENCE IN

1. AEHCA AGM MINUTES FROM THE AGM

CORRESPONDENCE OUT

1. NIL

WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB

COMMITTEE MEETING



MINUTES

SPONSORSHIP REPORT

1. ROMMY TO FOLLOW UP WITH CHOOK RE LOOKING INTO CORFLUTE SIGNS
 2. MATT TO GET A LIST OF SPONSORS FOR PHIL TO PRODUCE AN INVOICE FOR THE SPONSORS
-

GROUNDS REPORT

3. SOCCER CLUB HAS REPLACED THE FENCE ALONG THE NUMBER 2 OVAL BUT THE BILL GALE OVAL SIGN HAS DISAPPEARED. JIM TO ENQUIRE ON THE WHEREABOUTS OF SAID SIGN.
 4. LIGHTS TO BE ORGANISED WHEN THE LABOURER IS BACK IN THE COUNTRY
-

RECREATION GROUNDS

1. RICK AND JIM TO PUT THE PLAQUES ON SEATS FOR REC GROUNDS
-

SENIORS REPORT

1. PLEASE FIND ATTACHED BELOW THE FOLLOWING SENIORS REPORT FROM BUCKETS
-

JUNIORS REPORT

1. JAYDEN AND BROCK ARE FORMING A JUNIOR COMMITTEE WITH A MEETING CONDUCTED LAST WEEK
 2. NEWSLETTER UNDER CONSIDERATION TO HELP ENGAGE PARENTS
 3. IF THE UNDER 16'S ARE SHORT AGAIN THIS SEASON, MERGING WITH ONKAS AGAIN WOULD BE ANOTHER POSSIBILITY
 4. BASH TO RUN THE CRICKET BLAST PROGRAM AGAIN THIS SEASON.
 5. REGISTRATION DAY TO BE ORGANISED AND ALIGNED WITH THE OPENING OF THE NEW NET COMPLEX
-

AEHCA CRICKET ASSOCIATION

1. NEW PRESIDENTS, TREASURER, AND SECRETARY ON THE ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE
 2. 3 OUT OF 6 MOTIONS WERE PASSED, THESE WERE THE REMOVAL OF T20 IN B, C, AND D GRADE, A GRADE STANDALONE GRAND FINAL, AND THE PROGRAM MOTION
 3. UMPIRE FEES TO STAY THE SAME THIS SEASON. CLUBS TO POTENTIALLY BE BILLED FOR UMPIRES RATHER THEN THE PLAYERS. CLUB TO POTENTIALLY PAY FOR THE ALL THE UMPIRE FEES AND THE A AND A2 GRADE TO RUN WEEKLY RAFFLES TO OFFSET THIS COST.
-

BAR NEWS

1. FRIDGES TO BE TURNED ON AT THE END OF AUGUST
 2. ANNE TO TEACH BJ AND WHOEVER ELSE ON HOW TO ENTER THE BAR INVENTORY INTO SQUARE
-

WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB

COMMITTEE MEETING

MINUTES



SOCIAL REPORT

1. DINNER MENU ROSTER HAS BEEN CREATED AS A DRAFT
2. MEALS TO BE \$10 AND A FAMILY TO BE \$35. MOVED: N.JOHNS – SECONDED: RICK HILL
3. LUCKY SQUARES TO RUN ON THURSDAY AND SATURDAY NIGHTS
MOVED: S.DOWNS – SECONDED: T. BALDOCK
4. AFL GRAND FINAL DAY EVENT TO BE CONSIDERED
MOVED: C. BASHCHIERA – SECONDED: S. DOWNS
5. QUIZ NIGHT TO BE ON IN EARLY NOVEMBER MOVED: S.DOWNS – SECONDED: N.JOHNS

WEBSITE / FACEBOOK / TWITTER / INSTAGRAM

1. BROCK SUGGESTING, WE NAME TEAMS ON FACEBOOK AND PROMOTE PLAYERS AND THE CLUB THROUGH SOCIAL MEDIA. BROCK TO LEAD THIS AND GET SOME PEOPLE TO HELP HIM OUT
2. JUNIOR REGISTRATION DAY TO BE COMMUNICATED ASAP TO REIDY FOR HIM TO SETUP PLAYHQ READY FOR THE DAY
3. TO START WITH PLAYHQ NO FEES AT REGISTRATION BUT WILL OBVIOUSLY STILL NEED TO PAY THE CRICKET AUSTRALIA FEE WITH THE AIM TO HAVE PLAYERS PAY IN FULL BEFORE THE START OF THE SEASON.
4. A REGISTRATION HAS BEEN CREATED BY REIDY.
5. PLAYING SHIRT TO STILL BE INCLUDED WITH JUNIOR REGISTRATION AND SHIRT SIZES CAN BE ADDED UPON REGISTRATION ON PLAYHQ.

CLOTHING / EQUIPMENT

1. ONEILLS CLUB HUB ONLINE STORE IS DUE TO CLOSE ON THE 5TH OF AUGUST THIS FRIDAY.
2. CLUB HUB DEADLINE TO BE EXTENDED
3. LINK FOR CLUB HUB AND SIZING GUIDE TO BE ADDED TO THE CLUB WEBSITE.
4. SLIM TO FOLLOW UP WITH GREG HASSOLD ABOUT THE SILVER FLEECE JUMPERS

GENERAL BUSINESS

1. SUBS TO BE LEFT AS THEY WERE LAST SEASON BUT PLAYERS WILL HAVE UNTIL THE 30TH OF NOVEMBER OR THEY WILL INCUR AN ADDITIONAL FEE
2. NON-PLAYING MEMBER HAS INCREASED TO \$20
3. SUBS CAN BE PAID AS A LUMP SUM OR IN THREE INSTALMENTS.
4. ONCE SUBS HAVE BEEN PAID IN FULL, PLAYERS
5. PREFERRED PAYMENT METHOD FOR PLAYERS SUBS IS FOR AN ELECTRONIC TRANSFER TO THE CLUBS BANK ACCOUNT OR CAN ALTERNATIVELY BE PAID VIA SQUARE AT THE CLUB HOWEVER THE CLUB DOES INCUR A SURCHARGE VIA THIS METHOD.
MOVED: P. JACQUES – SECONDED: S. DOWNS
6. WAITING FOR THE GRASS TO BE DELIVERED WITH THE SOFT NETS IN ADELAIDE AND AWAITING DELIVERY.
7. SIGNS TO BE MADE TELLING PEOPLE TO NOT CLIMB ON THE FENCE OF THE NETS. STUMPS ARE ALSO BEING LOOKED INTO FOR THE NETS.

WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB

COMMITTEE MEETING



MINUTES

-
8. POSITIVE FEEDBACK FROM THE COUNCIL AND CRICKET AUSTRALIA
 9. CRICKET AUSTRALIA AND THE ADELAID HILLS COUNCIL KEEN ON ATTENDING AN UNVEILING EVENT FOR THE NETS.
 10. SLIM TO CONTACT SEB GOLDSMITH FOR MINIMUM REQUIREMENTS FOR CRICKET BALLS
 11. HOME TEAM BETWEEN THE A AND A2'S TO RUN THE LUCKY SQUARES TO PAY FOR THE UMPIRES
 12. COUNCIL INSPECTION WANT A COPY OF AGM MINUTES AND LAST ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT
 13. BUCKETS ENQUIRING HELP FROM SENIOR PLAYERS FOR COACHING
 14. DATABASE OF OLD PLAYERS BEING CREATED BY BUCKETS TO HELP FORM A LIST OF PLAYERS FOR A 40TH YEAR EVENT ON WITH A FUNCTION AND TYING IT INTO AND OLD CODGERS EVENT.
 15. JUNIOR ASSOCIATION AGM ON THE 22ND OF AUGUST
 16. IPADS TO
 17. KEY REGISTER TO BE CREATED, WHOEVER HAS KEYS WILL NEED TO LET SLIM KNOW SO HE CAN ADD YOUR NAME TO THE ROSTER.
 18. SLIM SUGGESTS THAT WE ENTER A SIDE FOR THE UPCOMING A GRADE T20 COMP WITH POTENTIAL TO USE THE TEAM TO GIVE PLAYERS EXPOSURE TO A GRADE COMPETITION
 19. SLIM TO CREATE A BAR ROSTER AGAIN FOR THIS SEASON BUT WITH MORE PEOPLE ON THE COMMITTEE THIS SEASON, THIS COULD BE DONE IN PAIRS.
 20. QUOTE FOR MARQUEES LOOKING TO BE AROUND \$5000 TO BE USED FOR JUNIOR GAMES AND AT OTHER VENUES WITH CLUB LOGOS
PROPOSAL: IN PRINCIPLE, PURCHASE THE MARQUEES DEPENDENT ON THE COST OF THE NETS
MOVED: N.JOHNS – SECONDED: S. DOWNS
 21. SPECIAL THANKS TO PHIL FOR HIS EXCEPTIONAL WORK ON THE NETS PROJECT.
 22. OPEN INVITATIONS FOR A WHOLE CLUB PHOTO FOR WHEN THE NEW CLUB NETS OPEN.
 23. FROGBOX TO BE CONSIDERED AS A POTENTIAL OPTION.
-
-

NEXT MEETING:

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 6, 7PM

MEETING CLOSED:

8:47PM

Senior Report – 2nd August 2022

AVAILABILITY

- Thank you to the following for contacting the players to see if they were available:

- David Ball
- Thomas Rooney
- Tom Baldock
- John De Garis
- Aaron Galvin
- Chris Baschiera
- Dave Shephard
- Shane Druwitt

Message

- 1.. Webber, Bryden
- 2.. Smith, Brandon
- 3.. Sheals, Corey
- 4.. Cranage, Tom
- 5.. Curyer, Lachlan
- 6.. Duggan, Cale
- 7.. Dunbar, Luke
- 8.. Goldner, Jacob
- 9.. Parker, Ainslie
- 10.. Myers, Oscar
- 11.. Hennessy, Michael
- 12.. Hodgkinson, Randall
- 13.. Hodgkinson, Mitch
- 14.. Kelly, Doyle
- 15.. Kemp, Tyler
- 16.. Millar, Lachlan
- 17.. Molier, Jordan

Full-Time

- 1.. Baldock, Tom
- 2.. Ball, David
- 3.. Baschiera, Chris
- 4.. Bradley, Mike
- 5.. Collins, Brad
- 6.. Collins, Brad
- 7.. Collins, Christopher
- 8.. Cowie, Phil
- 9.. Cowling, Angus
- 10.. De Garis, John
- 11.. Downs, Stephen
- 12.. Druwitt, Jeremey
- 13.. Druwitt, Shane
- 14.. Dunn, Brock
- 15.. Eden, Craig
- 16.. Eden, Tyson
- 17.. Floyd, Kym
- 18.. Galvin, Aaron
- 19.. Gauci, Matt
- 20.. Hill, Jayden
- 21.. John, Nick (Jnr)
- 22.. Johns, Nick
- 23.. Johnston, Matthew
- 24.. Leech, Matthew
- 25.. Leech, Nick
- 26.. Major, Ben
- 27.. Marshall, Jeff
- 28.. Mearthur, James
- 29.. McBride, Jesse
- 30.. Harvey, Oscar
- 31.. Medlow, Cameron
- 32.. Medlow, Craig
- 33.. Moore, Ben
- 34.. Moore, Jo
- 35.. Hopper, Liam
- 36.. Reid, Harry
- 37.. Reid, Mitchell
- 38.. Reid, Peter
- 39.. Ronan, Harry
- 40.. Satchell, Tim
- 41.. Snoad, Jacob
- 42.. Snoad, Jeremy
- 43.. Vette, Jordan
- 44.. Wescombe, Dave
- 45.. Whitlock, Matthew
- 46.. Williams, Nathan
- 47.. Davis, Ario
- 48.. Bayley, Eden

49.. Bell, Noah 50... Bradfield, Shane 51.. Allen, Benjamin 52.. Cogswell, Luke
 53.. Wills, Stephen 54.. Harvey, William 55.. Moore, Isaac

Part-Time

1.. Druwitt, Brenton	OCT TBA / 11/2 & 18/2	2.. Krieg, Brett	Harvest Mid Nov till end of Feb
3.. Leech, Rod	2 wks on, 2 wks off	4.. Maher, Andy	Uber after Xmas
5.. Maher, Jasper	After Xmas BBal & Footy	6.. Molier, Ramon	Play every 3 rd Week
7.. Pullen, Sam	Up to Xmas due to Posting	8.. Robinson, Dale	Work Dependent
9.. Shephard, Dave	Miss every 4 th Week	10.. George, David	First season back in his 60's
11.. Bettridge, Jack	Shep finding out	12..	

Fill-Ins

1.. Allen, Tim	2.. Collins, Dave (After Xmas)	3.. Hennessy, Jim	4.. Molier, Jacob (East Torrens)
5.. Adams, Richard	6.. McLean, Alistair (4 th Child just born)		

No

1.. Ball, Steve	Rest body for season, will play as bat in Development side occasionally
2.. Burton, Daniel	Captain at Unley Gunners
3.. Collins, Shane	Working @ Bordertown
4.. Dunstall, Will	Have season off
5.. LeCouter, Jackson	Have season off
6.. McDonough, Charlie	Not sure if playing this season
7.. Cowling, Will	Not interested

Recruitment List

- 1.. McGlinchey, Chris
- 2.. Price, Todd
- 3.. Andrewartha, Josh
- 4..

- 5..
- 6..
- 7..

NOMINATIONS

We need to inform the association our preference is to have the following teams this season:

1. A Grade
2. A2 Grade
3. B (Red) – Promotion and demotion
4. B (Blue) – Development, senior and juniors
5. C (Red) – Promotion and demotion
6. C (Blue) – Development, Senior and juniors

Dependent on numbers from messages above, army and recruits in general, if we need a 7th team we would nominate a D Grade

LEADERSHIP GROUP

Intention – To have a Captain, Vice Captain and Deputy Vice Captain in each grade

Why – To develop future leaders, allow for emergencies like COVID that we know exactly who is in charge and allow more leaders to assist in logistics of the season

List – When asking players their availability, they were also asked who could be in the leadership group. The responses were:

- | | | | |
|-------------------|-------------------|-----------------------|-------------------|
| 1.. Baldock, Tom | 2.. Snoch, Jeremy | 3.. Baschieria, Chris | 4.. Medlow, Craig |
| 5.. Galvin, Aaron | 6.. Dunn, Brock | 7.. Downs, Steve | 8.. Ball, David |

9.. Cowie, Phil	10.. Reid, Mitchell	11.. Whitlock, Matthew	12.. Wescombe, Dave
13.. Collins, Brad	14.. Rooney, Thomas	15.. Eden, Craig	16.. De Garis, John
17.. Johns, Nick	18.. Marshall, Jeff	19.. Allen, Benjamin	20.. Johnston, Matthew
21.. Druwitt, Brenton	22.. Shepard, Dave	23.. Leech, Rod	24.. Pullen, Sam
25..	26..	27..	28..

Selection – Coaching panel to ask if the above are interested in being put forward to the leadership group, then make decision and have sign off by the executive team

Announcement – By the end of August

COACHING

Finalized setup for this Season:

- Head Coach – Craig Medlow
- Assistant Coaches - Darren Mackenzie (Batting) & Aaron Galvin (Bowling)
- Batting – Tim Allen, Dave Collins, Andrew Harvey, Peter Reid
- Bowling – Steve Ball (Fast), Richard Adams (Fast), Rick Hill (Slow)
- Wicket Keeping – Craig Medlow

Additions – Matt Gauci is mates with Richard Adams who previously spent 8 years as high-performance coach with SACA.

All players will be broken into subgroups, so they have a direct line to a coach above. For Example.

- Chris Collins will have Tim Allen as his direct coach, if

he is not present will receive feedback from Darren Mackenzie, so that the message is consistent

PRE-SEASON – Specialist Sessions

Will hold three specialist sessions at normal pre-season session. We will have specialist attend these session and the will be:

- Wicket Keeping & Batting – Run by Alex Carey
- Slow Bowling & Fielding – Run by Mick Weatherald
 - o Sturt Junior Co-Ordinator, previously coach State under 15's
- Fast Bowling – Run by Peter Gladigau
 - o Former opening bowler for South Australia in the late 80's

Sessions for these are being finalized with the dates probably:

- Sunday – 21st August & 28th August for Mick & Peter
- Alex, finalizing the date which will probably the week after the next International Series of the 12th September to the 15th September

PRE – SEASON – Training program

Pre-season training on the following dates:

- 21st August – Specialist Session (TBC)
- 28th August – Specialist Session (TBC)
- 4th September @ 9am to 10:30am
- 8th September @ 4:45pm to dark
- 11th September @ 9am to 10:30am
- 15th September @ 4:45pm to dark
- 18th September @ 9am to 10:30am

- 22nd September @ 4:45pm to dark
- 25th September @ 9am to 10:30am
- 27th September onwards, Tuesday /Thursday from 4:45pm

October onwards from 5:30pm to 7pm, Tuesday & Thursday

NIGHTS

Will be holding the following sessions, most probably on a Tuesday or Friday night

- 19th August - Information Session – All players to understand how Seniors are going to be run and meet the coaching group
- 30th August - Leadership Night – All in the leadership group will go through a session run by myself and the most successful A-Grade Captain (3 premierships out of 10 seasons) Graham Medlow
- 2nd September - Coaches Night – All the coaching group to meet, sign off on coaching booklet and to allocate players that they will look after
- TBC - Umpires Night – All players to learn the rules, so they can umpire on a Saturday
- TBC - Scorers Night – Learn how to score, both manual and mycricket app, so they can score on Saturday's

LEAVE - STRUCTURE

I am taking some of my long service and will be in New Zealand for 4 weeks (3rd attempt for trip). I will be away from Saturday 17th September and back on Friday 14th October. In my absence:

- Sessions run by Darren Mackenzie
- Selections run by Aaron Galvin

SELECTION

Completed on Tuesday night, so Thursday night they can be announced @ 7:45pm over dinner at the club.

12th & 13th Man will be announced for each team, so if any people pull out prior to Saturday, it is easily managed

LOGISTICS

- Ovals (need to find out)
 - o Army Camp – Jeff Marshall is sorting out possibility
 - o Mount Torrens – possibly every 2nd week due to Lenswood using oval
 - o Meadows Number 2 – possibly every week due to Meadows only having 2 sides
- Correspondence
 - o Via App, which will cover communication, and availability for Training and games
-

EQUIPMENT

- Balls
 - o 16 good balls for Nets
 - o 32 old balls for stations
 - o 32 tennis balls or kanga balls for stations
- Stumps
 - o Need 8 singular stumps
- Cones
 - o Need a set of cones, use oval #2
- Markers - Bowling
 - o Need 24 Beerenberg lids with numbers on them

- Netting
 - Need on fence to stop balls or permanent fencing for safety
 - Replace current one there for-Soccer Club and put one on ours
- Magnet Board
 - Move current board at the clubrooms to the net shed, need magnets for all players